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SPIRIT OF ST. MARK’S 
The Mission of St. Mark’s United Methodist Church is to 
make disciples of Jesus Christ for the transformation of the 
world...a world of justice, love and peace filled with people 
growing in the likeness of Jesus Christ. 

MARCH 2023  

APRIL 2, PALM SUNDAY/CANTATA/ANNUAL EGG HUNT 
(See page 9 for more details) 

ORDER EASTER LILIES IN MARCH 
(See page 10 for more details) 

MARCH 4, ALL CHURCH WORK DAY (SATURDAY) 
(See page 5 for more details) 

MARCH 28, LUNCH BUNCH at 12PM 
(See page 5 for more details) 

MARCH 16, LADIES NIGHT FELLOWSHIP 
(See page 5 for more details) 

MARCH 25, MATTHEW 25 VOLUNTEERING 
(See page 4 for more details) 

MARCH PASTOR NEWS 
(See page 2 for more details) 

 

Our Friends at Parkside 
Our congregation has graciously started a donation area upstairs at the 
church as the residents need items. 
Thanks for the February donations and  
we will continue to collect:  
Sweatpants/shirts (sizes; Large, 
XL, XXL), Underwear, Socks, 
Dearfoams, Depends, Word 
search books, Blankets, and  
Pillows. Bins are in the Narthex.  
Contact Tari Randall for details. 
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Our Lenten Calendar, Graduate Sunday,  
Julie Mislansky’s Last Sunday and Pastor Joe’s Last Sunday 

 

       Dear St. Mark’s Family, 
Lent began on Ash Wednesday, February 22. Our 2023 Lenten Theme is “Lookin’ for Love in 
all the Wrong Places” (remember the song?). This is a worship series developed by Marcia 

McFee and adapted for our use here at St. Mark’s.  
Marcia writes: People often look for wholeness and happiness in places that offer only temporary “good feelings” and 
satisfaction. But the Christian scriptures offer many images where love, grace, forgiveness, righteousness, and healing 
can REALLY be found. Lent is a wonderfully reflective time to reassess where we are searching for meaning and 
purpose. We’ll move through stories of Jesus to find out who offers the “real deal.” 

 
February 22—Ash Wednesday  

February 26—First Sunday in Lent – “Look for the Resister” 
March 05—Second Sunday in Lent – “Look for the Helper” 

March 12—Third Sunday in Lent – “Look for the Thirst—Quencher” 
March 19—Fourth Sunday in Lent – “Look for the Shepherd”  

March 26—Fifth Sunday in Lent – “Look for the Liberator”  

 
Holy Week 

April 2—Palm/Passion Sunday – “Look for the Unexpected”  
 Cantata – Easter Egg Hunt 

April 6—Maundy Thursday (tentative time 6:00pm) – “Love Looks for Us: A Feast of Love”  
April 9—Easter Sunday – “Love Wins”   

 
Looking Ahead... 

May 21—Graduate Sunday and also Julie Mislansky’s last Sunday as our Director of Youth Ministries.  
We will honor these graduates, and give thanks for Julie’s ministry.  

 

And finally, 
June 11 has been set as my last Sunday here at St. Mark’s. That same week we will load up the moving van and head 

for the Twin Cities. In many ways it’s hard to believe. Linda and I will surely miss you!  
In the meantime, we plan to make the most of our last days here, and pray for a smooth and successful transition.  

 
Blessings, 
Pastor Joe 

Troop 960 and St. Mark’s UMC 
The relationship of St. Mark’s United Methodist Church with Boy Scout Troop 960 has changed.  

For the past several years, St. Mark’s has served as Troop 960’s Charter Organization. This relationship included 
providing overall supervision of the troop leaders and its operations; We also technically owned the equipment,  

bank account, etc. With the ongoing struggles in the national Boy Scouts of America--sexual misconduct,  
financial difficulties, and bankruptcy in 2020. The United Methodist Churches have been advised to  

discontinue this formal affiliation with scouting organizations. 
(It’s important to know that our local Troop 960 has not had any trouble in this regard).  

Fortunately for Troop 960 Covenant Community Church is now serving as the Troop’s Charter Organization.  
In addition, to the relationship as described above, they will also host the Troop on Scout Sunday.  

Since Covenant Community does not have the space accommodate the scouts and their equipment,  
St. Mark’s will continue to host Troop 960 under the terms of a Facilities Use Agreement  

made up jointly by the BSA and the United Methodist Church. St. Mark’s will continue to welcome the Troop here for 
meetings and activities, and allow them to store their equipment and trailer here.  

Our good relationship and partnership with Troop 960 will continue as before, at least informally; the main difference will 
be that we will no longer have overall responsibility for the Troop and will be released from any potential liability.  

St. Mark’s wishes Troop 960 continued success in their mission of building leaders and citizens of the future. 

  MESSAGE FROM PASTOR JOE 
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YOUTH GROUP HAPPENINGS 
The weather has been our friend and our foe this 
past month! We had to cancel our January 29 

meeting because of snow, but on February 11, we took advantage of 
that snow (albeit “fake” snow) for a Tubing Adventure at Perfect North 
Slopes! Unfortunately, I was down with Covid, but Pastor Joe was 
willing and gracious to take over for me. Thank you, Joe!!!  
They had a beautiful sunny day to enjoy the tubing slopes. Nineteen 
attended—youth, family and friends, and some former St. Mark’s youth! 
This is an event that the youth have been asking to do for the past 
three years, so I am so thankful for this great day. 

 
We plan to meet on February 26, 4:30-7:00pm for  

Dinner & Movie night in the youth room.  
Our March meeting dates are scheduled for  

March 12 and 26 (times to be announced later) 
 

 
Again, without my 

presence and 
direction, these very 

capable and 
dedicated youth 

hosted our  annual 
“Souper— Bowl” 

Sunday food drive.  
 

All donations were 
shared with our  

St. Mark’s Free Little 
Food Pantry and our 
local Fairfield Food 
Pantry. Thank you  
to all who donated! 

YOUTH SPOTLIGHTS 
This month I would like to highlight a youth who also happens to be 
my prayer partner, Shelby Creager! Shelby is the granddaughter of 
Tom & Charlotte Tierney. She is a sixth grader so she just joined 
our youth group last fall. Shelby loves to read, especially scary 
stories and she takes guitar lessons. Shelby has a heart of gold as 
you can see in this pic where she and Philip were taking care of a 
stray kitten. She was feeding it water from a bottle cap!  

Welcome to St. Mark’s youth group, Shelby! 

 
ST. MARK’S 2023 GRADUATION SUNDAY 

We will celebrate our 2023 St. Mark’s grads on Sunday, May 21.  
If you are a 2023 high school or college graduate, please contact 

the church office with this information: your graduation date, degree 
completed, future plans, and, of course, we will want some pictures 
to highlight the day! Please share 4-5 pictures of yourself “through 

the years” and send them to Lyn in the church office for more 
details and to submit your information and photos. Thank you. 

DIRECTOR OF YOUTH MINISTRY 
JULIE MISLANSKY 

       YOUTH GROUP HAPPENINGS 



4 

 

MISSIONS AND OUTREACH 

CRAFT ITEMS AVAILABLE (in Choir Room) 

And TIDE Pod Containers?  
Handmade Spring Craft Items are available in the Choir Room. 

One of a kind and handmade by our Ladies. They have been 
busy sewing, gluing, cutting, painting and more.  

Go see the adorable craft bunnies offered for Easter! 
The Monday Crafting Ladies are looking for 
these  ‘EMPTY’ Tide pod containers for an 
upcoming project. If you have some, please 

give to Shirley Aydlett or bring to the  
church office. Thank you. 

Thank you from Wesley House 
The Wesley House is a United 

Methodist Ministry on UC Campus 
for college students. They enjoyed a 

hot meal that (7) St. Mark’s 
members cooked and donated. 

Thank you to everyone!  
(See the “thank you” on page 11) 

SAVE THE DATE:  
MATTHEW 25 ON MARCH 25 

“SERVE SATURDAY” 9-11AM 
 
 
 
 

THANK YOU TO ALL VOLUNTEERS!  

Thank you to the (14) members of our congregation that volunteered 
at Matthew 25 Ministries in January. We sorted medical supplies. 
This is an amazing non-profit where people come together to help 

those in need. Additionally, it was fun to celebrate with  
Caitlin & Ciara Menke on their 22nd birthday! 

Thank you from Shared Harvest 
 

Ever watch the 
episode with Lucy and 

Ethel working the 
conveyor belt  

of chocolates?  

 
Well, (12) St. Mark’s members came together for a fun-filled 
afternoon packing 270 senior boxes as they traveled down a 
conveyor belt at Shared Harvest. Let’s just say, Good Times! 

Serve City Meal for MARCH 17 
We are asking for “Breakfast 

Theme” meals to be donated to 
Serve City on March 17.  

For details, contact Tari Randall 

Thank you! 
The congregation pulled to gather for  

“Souper Bowl” Sunday and donated 181 
pounds of canned goods and non-perishable 

items for our “Little Pantry” and the FFFP, even 
though the Bengals didn’t make it this year. 

UMCOR Sunday, MARCH 19 and 
FFFP Easter Basket Donations 

 Our MARCH MISSIONS is the annual UMCOR Sunday offering 
on March 19. This special offering underwrites UMCOR’s “costs of 

doing business” so that 100% of all other 
gifts to a specific UMCOR project will go 

toward that project, not admin costs. 
UMCOR makes a difference for individuals 

& communities whose lives have been 
impacted by storms, wars, fires, displacement and climate change. 

Last year, our St. Mark’s congregation  
donated $3497.98 on UMCOR Sunday.  

Your generosity is appreciated and is vital UMC Ministry.  
Additionally, we will collect For Fairfield Food Pantry, we are 
taking monetary donations to go to purchasing items for the 

Easter Baskets to be given to FFFP.  
See Debbie Bryant for details. 
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UPCOMING FELLOWSHIPS and GATHERINGS 

MONTHLY LUNCH BUNCH 
MARCH 28, TUESDAY, 12PM 

The Back Porch 
9626 Princeton-Glendale Road 

West Chester, 45011 
This is a group to just come together and have 

fellowship with your St. Mark’s family. There is no 
joining or requirement, so come when you can. 

Reservations have to be made at least  
TWO days before the set date.  

 
Reservations deadline by March 26, 2023 

Future restaurant location will be announced in the 
weekly bulletins as well as the newsletters. 

 
For reservations and more details, contact: 

 Brenda Smoot at (513) 316-1807 

RUTH CIRCLE  
MARCH 17, Friday, 1PM 

(Fellowship Hall) 
 

We will have a guest speaker this day that you 
won’t want to miss and celebrate St. Patrick’s Day! 

 
A circle of WOMEN may be the 
most powerful force known to 

Humanity! 
If you have one, embrace it.  

If you need one, seek it.  
If you find one, for the love of all 
that is good and holy, Dive in, 

Hold on, LOVE it up! 
Enjoy the fellowship.  

 
For questions, contact Pam 

Guynes at  
(513) 779-9162 or email at 
Pamguynes2@gmail.com  

A “GREEN” LADIES NIGHT FELLOWSHIP 
MARCH 16, THURSDAY, 7-9PM 

Please bring a GREEN SNACK to share!  
Drinks are provided. 

We will make a spring craft at this event 
Contact Peggy for details.  

If you need a ride, contact Sue Luken 
 
 
 
 
 

 

SAVE THE DATE: MAY 4 (Thursday) 
ANNUAL SALAD LUNCHEON  

and CRAFTS/BOOK SALE 
Be sure to mark your calendars for the popular  
Annual Salad Luncheon and Crafts/ Book Sale 
 this year for MAY 4 (Thursday) 11AM—2PM.  

Contact Tomie O’Sullivan for more details. 

 
SAVE THE DATE:  

MAY 14 
MOTHER’S DAY  

“HAT DAY” SUNDAY 
Wear your  favorite hat to  
church on Mother’s Day! 
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thing to have so many talented individuals in one 
church. 
 
I’m reminded of the picture Pastor Joe took of the 
church one day after a storm. The rainbow is stretched 
clear over our entire church. We’re not the “lucky” pot 
of gold at the end of the rainbow, but the entire 
blessed package totally encompassed by that beautiful 
sign from God.  
 
Genesis 9 verse 16… 
Whenever the rainbow appears in the clouds, I will see it 
and remember the everlasting covenant between God and 
all living creatures of every kind on the earth.  
 

No luck or chance with that.  
With God’s rich blessings we can be 100% sure! 

 
Since we are heading into March...  
with leprechauns, pots of gold at the end of the 

rainbow, and people hoping to receive good luck,  
I decided to look up the word “luck” and how  

many times the word is used in the Bible...  

None, nowhere, the word is not found.  
It’s like a bad four letter word we were taught to never say!  
 
God and luck can’t be used in the same sentence is what 
I discovered. If we say a person “is so lucky”, then we 
are leaving God out of the equation. A definition of luck 
says that it is something that happens by chance. So 
think about it, if it is by chance, it could  
not have been controlled by God.  
 
God does things by plan and design, not by accident! 
 
Where am I going with this?  I’ve said for years how 
lucky I am to be amongst the wonderful people of this 
congregation, how lucky to have such an amazing music 
ministry, and what luck to have so many talented 
individuals in one church. 

What I should be saying, and believe fully in my heart 
is that I am blessed to be amongst the wonderful people 
of this congregation, how awesome is God’s hand in our 
amazing music ministry, and what a powerful and good 

DIRECTOR OF MUSIC 
CHRIS BEISER 

MUSIC MINISTRY 

MIRACLES EVERYWHERE 
  
To see a World in a Grain of Sand and Heaven in a Wildflower 

from “Auguries of Innocence” by William Blake 
 

Miracles surround us; they speak to 
the glories of God which we can see 

when we open our inner eyes, for the Spirit, like a 
lens, brings them into focus. A world 

of wonder is displayed in 
and around us, from a  

limitless ocean to a teardrop, a grain 
of wheat to a wheatfield, or a vast desert of 

millions of motes of sand. 
The miracles of God are everywhere, and 

so, we do not have to seek Heaven, 
it is all around us—in 

those we love, a kind word, an unexpected blessing, a 
thoughtful gesture, or the beauty of a wildflower. 

 

*This is called a Golden Shovel poem. It uses a line from another poem, then 

each word in that line must be the last word in each line of the new poem 
written so that the original line can be read down the right margin. 

POEM WRITTEN BY LINDA PAYNE 
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GALE GOODMAN, FINANCE CHAIR 
BILL & LYNNE SCHUMACKER, CO-TREASURERS 

FINANCE COMMITTEE NEWS 

 
 
 

 
Proverbs 17:3  

The refining pot is for 
silver and the  

furnace for gold, 
But the Lord tests  

the hearts.  

Dear St. Mark’s Family, 
Here is the status of where we ended January, 2023. The amount in our checking 
account at the end of the month was $18,156; while the ending balance in the savings 
account was $82,660. For a combined total of $100,816. We need to keep in mind that 
$51,500 in the savings account was from the sale of the empty lot. Those proceeds, as 
a reminder, can only be used for capital improvements to the property and the buildings 
that encompasses our St Mark’s campus. 
 
We received $25,209 in giving in January, while our expenses were $28,312. When 
doing the calculation, we spent $3,103 more than we received. There were a couple of 
factors that enter into that result. We started the month on New Year’s Day, and we had 
a snow event early on a Sunday morning.  Both of those kept our attendance low, plus, 
we needed to pay for the snow removal. We did pay our monthly portion of the 
apportionments in the amount of $2,846. 
 
The Finance Committee has worked on and finally been able to achieve a budget for 
the current year.  The Commitments we received from the Congregation, fell short of 
what was anticipated. Therefore, I have asked that the Committees that submitted their 
budgets to strive to tighten their spending and therefore spending less than what was 
requested on their budget submissions.   
 
We want to make sure everyone is aware that we will strive to pay the needs of the 
Church. We will keep wages for our staff paid, we will keep the lights on, and we will 
constantly review our financial standing so that we can still be a visual and physical 
presence for the Lord. Even though we have paid the apportionments for January, we 
will pay future payments as we are able.   
 
The Finance Committee wants to make sure that you know that we appreciated those of 
you who took time and prayerfully considered your anticipated financial gifts to the 
Church for 2023. We understand that the economy is difficult right now. We also 
understand that like you, all of us have had to adjust our household finances. As a 
Church, will weather this economic storm – for better or worse – we will survive.   
 
In closing, please know that we have tightened the belt here at St Marks. We will 
continue to do what we must to make sure all of our obligations are met. As always, if 
you have questions or comments, please contact myself or Bill Schumacker. We will be 
happy to address whatever questions, suggestions or comments you may have. 
 
In the Service of St. Mark’s, 
Gale Goodman, Finance Committee Chair 
Bill & Lynne Schumacker, Co-Treasurers 

2:22 
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SHROVE TUESDAY PANCAKE SUPPER 

OPPORTUNITIES TO SERVE OR BEEN SERVED  

Giving from the Heart... 

GARDENING LEADER & TEAM 
 In late summer of 2019, Pastor Joe cast a vision of creating a 

vegetable garden on our church property between the parsonage and 
garages, with the main goal of providing fresh vegetables for our local 

food pantries. In 2020, that garden became a reality. Last year, 
following a strategic planting of crops that gave an extended harvests 

(such as tomatoes, zucchini, cucumbers, peppers, etc.), with  
St. Mark’s donating 1008 pounds to our local food pantries. The garden 

has been under Pastor Joe’s leadership, with assistance from those 
who either volunteered or were “gently persuaded” to help.  

Gardening is not for everybody, for sure! However, others may know of 
its many benefits, or at least are willing to give it a try. What’s needed 

to continue this ministry is a core group willing to give a little time 
during the growing season (sometimes a lot of time, especially at 
harvest when it’s really fun!). Most helpful, would be a leader to 

oversee and take ownership of the operation. Pastor Joe has offered to 
help us get started this spring as an added incentive to continue the 
ministry when he departs. If you feel God calling you to this ministry, 

contact Pastor Joe by email or phone soon. 

WHO DOESN’T LIKE DESSERT  

FOR DINNER? 
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YUMMY SHROVE TUESDAY,  

PANCAKE SUPPER WAS A SUCCESS! 
 

Children and Family Ministries Committee served  
cakes on the griddle, sausage, and a toppings bar that 

made your mouth water at the  
Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper!  

We had almost 60 people including several “new” visitors 
that stopped by the church. Great time of fellowship! 

Thank you to all who served!  
(Check out the photos on page 8) 

SAVE THE DATE: VBS 
JULY 9—13 

MORE DETAILS COMING SOON! 

Dear Families, Lent is nearly upon us, and we have 
planned some great fun and faith forming events for 
families and children. We hope that you will join us  

during this special season in the church.  

 

BEGINNING MARCH 5 
CYF (EASTER EGG HUNT) HELP  

 

It’s once again time to prepare for our annual Easter Egg Hunt. 
Beginning Sunday, March 5, we need people willing to take 
bags of 2 dozen plastic eggs home, fill them with individually 
wrapped candy, stickers, or small toys and then return them 

throughout the month of March.  
 

We will need them back by March 26. Another option would be 
to drop off bags of individually bagged candy and we will fill 

eggs for you. We will place boxes in the Narthex for both picking 
up and then returning the filled eggs/candy.  

 
Thank you very much for faithfully serving not only the  children 

of St. Mark’s, but our community as well.  
 

We could not offer these events without YOU!  

Every week during Lent, we will begin in worship with our 
families with a Children’s Time and then  

we will all move together to Sunday School  
(on the 2nd, 3rd and 4th Sundays) 

Sunday, April 2 (11:00 am) Annual Easter Egg Hunt 
Food, Crafts, Story Time and Egg Hunt.  

Everyone is welcome. 

Sunday, April 2 is Palm Sunday & Palm Procession 
During worship. All children are invited to open our 

worship with a palm procession. 

March 26 is a Family Faith Event 

Sunday, March 12 & 26 (6:00–7:30pm) GLOW at Night 
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BIRTHDAYS,  ANNIVERSARIES, OTHER GATHERINGS 
If your birthday or anniversary is not listed or is incorrect, 

please contact the church office (513-844-1818)   

March Birthdays 
3/01 Kristina Stanifer 
3/02 Mike Aiken 
3/05 Lee Brinkmeyer 
3/07 Abby Randall               7 
3/10 Helen Bowman 
3/11 Denny Mullen 
3/14 Kathy Fitzpatrick 
3/16 Mark Luken 
3/16 Hayden Meyer               7 
3/19 Paul Huelsman 
3/20 Chris Beiser 
3/21 Colin George             16 
3/21 Tyler George             16 
3/22 Pat Fassnacht 
3/22 Carolyn Janosik 
3/22 Kaden Theiss             12 
3/23 Bill Dichtl 
3/23 Jim Jones 
3/24 Judy Scofield 
3/24 Cameron Smoot 
3/27 Dick Brewer 
3/27 Doreen Robinson 
3/30 Zachary Hard 

March Anniversary 
3/06 Don & Marilyn Stewart  47 
3/07 Wayne & Tari Randall  36 
3/07 Andy & Ann Shellman  59 
3/17 Rich & Joyce Zugelter  61 

TIME TO ORDER YOUR EASTER LILIES 
More information coming soon in the bulletins 

WHAT WOULD YOU DO? 
What would you do if during worship service, someone nearby has a seizure, 

passed out or is feeling faint? 
 

Do you know what to do?  
At the very least, please stand up and shout for help and for someone to call 911 

Perhaps you could call out a name or point at someone willing to call 911? 
Someone will need to stand outside and lead the ambulance to  

the person needing assistance. 
 

Someone should calmly and quickly grab the 
Automated External Defibrillator (AED), which is 

clearly marked with a sign, in a white wall-mounted 
box that is located in the Narthex hallway,  
(between the seating area and bathroom).  

 
Easy to follow instructions are inside the AED 

container. Once you attach the two probes (per the 
picture), the machine will determine heart function 

as well as determine if a shock is needed.  
(If a shock is needed, everyone stand clear!)  

Administering CPR is the last resort. 
**Those not physically helping, please pray  

and know that “you are helping!”  
 

The Fairfield Fire Department provides free CPR and AED training.  
Call (513) 867-5379 for more information. 
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Thank You St. Mark’s 

TRUSTEES CORNER AND THANK YOU NOTES 

LETTER FROM TRUSTEES CHAIR—MARCH UPDATE 
March comes in like a lion and out like a lamb. Although, as I write this, we've had some more spring like days now! If 
you haven't seen the shelter house lately, it is ready for spring! St. Mark's Trustees are very thankful and proud of Jaiden 
Obeng of Troop 960's efforts in building and securing new picnic tables. Jaiden raised all the funds and led the troop, 
bringing this to our congregation as part of his efforts towards his Eagle Scout project. Thank you Jaiden! 
  
We started March with an inside Helping Hands effort, led by Trustee Marlis Hatton (thank you Marlis!)  and for the 
balance of  2023 your St. Mark's Trustees will be sponsoring all church work days. During these scheduled church 
workday sessions, identified areas need minor repairs, cleaned, weeded etc. will be addressed. Below, is the schedule 
of work day sessions to allow you, our congregation to prayerfully, consider joining us be it one, some, or all of the days 
listed in 2023. 

What will we work on during these “All Church Workdays”? Is there an area that needs attention or items you've 
noticed? Helping Hands is an ongoing effort focused not only on identifying those who can spend time working on 
areas in and around the church with minor updates, clean ups or necessary tasks, but also to identify the areas 
needing attention. Please note on the back of the attendance /welcome sheet if you can help OR note an area 
needing attention. A St. Mark's Trustee will contact you. We are also keeping the list of items that we are 
seeking helping hands posted on the Narthex bulletin board. This list will be updated periodically as items are 
completed or new needs arise.  

We all can join in to help keep St. Marks beautiful!  
As shared previously, Trustees approved the update of the upstairs bathroom and by the early March that work will 
begin, we are excited to share our progress and updated bathroom as we proceed. 
Respectfully submitted, In HIS Service, 
Jennie Marshall 

THANK YOU FOR CARING AND GIVING 

Dear St. Mark’s Family, 

Thank you everyone for your prayers and concerns during 

our recent time with some health issues. We are doing pretty 

good now and thank you for all you do. 
Love, 

Bud & Shirley Aydlett 

Dear St. Mark’s Family, 

A Big “Thank you” to all who have showered me with 

cards, phone calls, visits and food. God Bless you all!!! 

Love, 

Iris Jones 

Date Rainout Date  
Indoor/Outdoor or 
Both 

Trustee Point of 
Contact  

April 1, 2023 April 8, 2023 Both Jennie Marshall  

May 6, 2023 May 20, 2023 Both Tonya Leguina 

June 3. 2023 June 10, 2023 Both Bill Dichtl 

July 1, 2023 July 8, 2023 Both Matt Snyder 

August 5, 2023 August 12, 2023 Both Jennie Marshall  

September 2, 2023 September 9, 2023 Both Rich Turner  

October 7, 2023 October 14, 2023 Both Kristy Theiss 

November 4, 2023 November 11, 2023 Indoor Tonya Leguina 

December 2, 2023 December 9, 2023 Indoor Marlis Hatten 

Dear St. Mark’s UMC, 

You are Amazing! Thank you so much for the food, 

meals, your care, and for supporting our ministry at 

Wesley House, UC. What may seem like a small thing, 

is helping us rebuild and support the students who come 

our way. We value your partnership and are honored to 

represent you.  

 

God’s grace be with you, 

Pastor Becky –Executive Director 

And all the Wesley Students at UC Campus 
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4601 Fairfield Avenue  
Fairfield, OH  45014 

St. Mark’s Staff : 

Pastor, Rev. Joseph M. Payne  
Joe’s cell (614) 531-2373 

Pastor Emeritus, Bob Klingel 
Admin. Assistant, Lyn Bucalo 
Director of Music, Chris Beiser 
Organist, Sue Combs 
Director of Children & Family Ministries, Peggy Smith 
Director of Youth Ministries, Julie Mislansky 
Access the church calendar on our website at  
https://www.fairfieldstmarks.com/calendar/ 

Church Office Hours : 

Tuesday, Wednesday,  
Thursday, Friday 
9:30am - 3:00 pm 
Monday - (Office Closed) 
Phone (513) 844-1818 
www.fairfieldstmarks.com 
 
Worship Service: 
Sundays 9:30 am 
(In person & Livestream) 

PRST MKTG 
POSTAGE AND 

FEES PAID 
ST MARK’S UMC 
FAIRFIELD, OH 
PERMIT NO. 62 

SPIRIT OF ST. MARK’S  MARCH 2023 

Irish Blessing 
May your troubles be less, 
Your blessings be more, 

And nothing but happiness come 
through your door! 


